Minutes of GDH  Committee meeting 9th November 2011

Meeting commenced at 7.30pm
Present – Paul Stitt, John Hewitt, Julien Minshull, Jeroen Peters, Phil Swan, Charlie Eaton, Becky Thompson
Apologies – Alison Holt, John Stephenson

Christmas Do – Sunday 18th December – destination to be arranged

It was proposed by JH that course fees and travel be paid for Jeroen to attend a coaching course, everyone agreed.

Draft constitution was distributed and will be emailed out to all committee members and a separate meeting to be held to finalise the new constitution was arranged for 23/11/11 at The Queens, Old Glossop 7.30pm, all committee members to attend if possible. 

Junior members – Jeroen stated that CRB checks were free to none profitable organisations so it was suggested that we get members that do group runs to have this done if they are happy to. Jeroen to email details. 

Julien will do a Self Assessment form for juniors to complete with parents.

For this year the Gravy Pud race will replace Tanky’s. Charlie to email this.

It was proposed by Julien that the fuel be paid for team events to whoever was driving groups to the destination. Fuel to be paid at 20p per mile, to be reviewed in 1 year.  Charlie proposed that the mileage should be paid to those that drove for the Ian Hodgson and ERA, everyone agreed. Claimants to email Phil Swan who will be responsible for reimbursement.

Becky informed the committee that we have only been given 1 place this year for the FLM du to low numbers of first claim members to EA.

Becky suggested that Carl Buckley take over the EA membership so that new members can join, should they wish to, when they become members of GDH to remove any difficulty in being able to complete events, such as the confusion with the X County event this year when organisers stipulate affiliation. Becky to contact Carl regarding this. 

AOB Julien suggested that there be a facility on the website where people can post unwanted kit – monies raised to be donated to the club.

A revision of trophies and awards was discussed and will be decided at the next meeting – suggested

Best Newcomer
Best Improved
Special Achievement
Points trophy for main championship

30th anniversary do next year – suggestions put forward either Cricket Club or Golf Club Phil and Becky to look into this, tickets would be sold for members and their families to attend. Also suggested was some kind of running event during the day followed by the do, history of GDH Bill, Neil and Nev to be approached about this. IDEAS WELCOME – will require a sub committee to plan

John Hewitt proposed a weekend away to Shropshire 4/5th February 2012 he will organise for interested parties to stay at the Bridges Youth Hostel, there are two races over that weekend that would be possible to do if anyone wished to.

Meeting ended 9.59pm 

Date of next meeting 23/11/11 the Queen’s Head 7.30pm – The GDH Constitution
